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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement
1. On November 7, 2017, Greenwell Energy, doing business as Oneal Water (Oneal or Company), filed an Advice Letter with Tariffs, proposing to increase rates.  

2. On November 29, 2017, Commission Staff (Staff) filed a Protest Letter, asserting that the rate filing is deficient and recommending that the Commission reject the filing. 

3. Being duly advised in this matter, we reject the advice letter and tariffs.

B. Discussion, Findings, and Conclusions

4. Oneal proposes to increase the flat monthly fee on the Company's customers from the current $58.75 per month to $65.00 per month for 2018 and a rate increase every year, for a final monthly rate of $87.09 per month in 2022. The Company also proposes a new charge per 1,000 gallons of water used and a new $15,000 tap fee.  Oneal proposes that the tariffs become effective on December 8, 2017. 

5. In its Protest Letter, Staff asserts that the filing does not contain adequate information and supporting documentation demonstrating that the proposed rates are just and reasonable. Specifically, Staff states that the Company did not provide any supporting documentation indicating how the proposed rate structure was developed, or the underlying costs of the Company; it did not provide information on how much water the average customer uses or how much the customer bills would increase under the proposed new rates; and it did not provide evidence of the required notice to customers.  

6. Staff states that it contacted Oneal by phone and email with its concerns, but the Company has not taken any action to remedy the deficiencies.  Staff asserts that it made repeated efforts to obtain information from the Company, but there has been no response.

7. Pursuant to the provisions of § 40-6-111(3), C.R.S., the Commission is authorized to reject any tariff or schedule filed with it that is not in the form required by § 40-6-111, C.R.S., and Commission regulations.  

8. We agree with Staff’s recommendation to reject the advice letter and tariff filing.  Rejection of the filing is appropriate given the level of deficiency of the filing, the lack of any response from the Company, and the requested effective date of December 8, 2017.
II. Order
A. The Commission Orders That:

1. The Advice Letter and Tariffs filed by Greenwell Energy, doing business as Oneal Water on November 7, 2017 are rejected without prejudice pursuant to the provisions of 
§ 40-6-111(3), C.R.S.
2. The 20-day period provided for in § 40-6-114, C.R.S., within which to file applications for rehearing, reargument, or reconsideration begins on the first day following the effective date of this Decision.

3. This Decision is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING 
December 6, 2017.
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